*

NCS ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES
September 7, 2022

Ross Bodenheimer called the September 7, 2022 NCS Athletic Booster Club meeting to order at 6:42 p.m. with a
prayer.

Members present included:

Ross Bodenheimer Jerry Bates Brian Puent Shawn Sullivan  Jason Holmes  Lisa Merrill
Krista Zubke Ken Teeters Al Romportal ~ Joe Ackermann Marty Krach Mona Fox
Mark Zabrowski Clay Rice

Shawn 1%, Marty 2" August Booster minutes were approved.

Ross stated that Jeff Kroening is resigning as vice president of the Booster Club. There will not be action to replace
Jeff at this meeting.

OLD BUSINESS
FINANCIAL REPORT (Krista Zubke)
Krista gave a handout of the financial statement. Ken 1% Shawn 2" finances were approved.

CONCESSIONS (Al Romportal)

Help is needed with fall concessions. Sign up on Sign Up Genius.

o Joe will get reminders sent out for parents to sign up.

e Concessions will be in even dollar amounts to make change easier.

o Athletic passes will be available for purchase at the first home football game.

EQUIPMENT UPDATE (Joe Ackermann)
Nothing new

FACILITIES UPDATE (Joe Ackermann)
Nothing new

FUNDRAISING
Many people are needed for covering all of our fundraising projects.
Potentially might get a third party to help with advertising in the gym, field and online.

FRIENDS OF THE GRIDIRON (Shawn Sullivan)
Nothing new.

FRIENDS OF THE HARDWOOD (Brian Puent)
Brian stated there are two events planned in October for the kids.

NEW BUSINESS
Ross said he got the okay from Carl, Joe and Jeff to require coaches to attend or send a representative to at least 6 of
the Booster Club meetings and must attend the budget meeting. Coaches will need to be involved in at least one of
our fundraisers.

2022-2023 BUDGET REVIEW
A spreadsheet handout was provided. The Booster Club budget for 2022-2023 is $59, 519.00



BUDGETED UNIFORM SCHEDULE
There will be a four year rotation for uniforms at the high school level. This year the following teams will receive
new uniforms

e Volleyball
e Baseball
e Softball

If a parent would like to order an extra jersey, that will be an option.

ADDITIONAL COACHING FUNDING

A request was made for $7200 to improve coaches’ salaries for this year. Ken ammended that it only be for one
year. The budget for 2022-2023 was approved.

1%t Shawn 2" Mark to approve the 2022-2023 budget.

Next Booster meeting is on October 5, 2022 at 6:30PM in room 100.
Motion to adjourn at 7:25 by Ken second by Marty.

Respectfully submitted,

Jerry Bate

Jerry Bates
Secretary
9/7/22



